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 Rotary Club of Pearl River 
Meeting at Aqua Terra Grille 

April 16, 2015 
 

 

Meeting called to order by Pres. George.  Pledge of Allegiance led by 
Frank Neeson followed by the Invocation by Bob Craig. 

Ryan O’Gorman introduced his guest 
Juan Santana who shared an interest in 
joining our club.  
 

Birthdays this week included: Kwan 
Bellhouse, Frank Perri, and Jim 
Murphy.  
Anniversary this week: Neil & Kate 
O’Sullivan. 

 
No Queen of Hearts winner, because Jim Murphy drew the 
Jack of Clubs.  
 

 
 
Announcements: 
     Pres. George highlighted the Club Board meeting from Mon., April 13. 
Current treasury balance: $3646.00.  There are still some overdue dues.  $100.00 
donated to S. Orangetown Rotary to sponsor 2 talent acts for their “Rotary Knows 
Talent” fund raiser.  “Fresh Eyes Committee” designed to help new members get 
involved in club activities quickly will be more active. April 26 is Fishing contest, June 7 is 
Coaster Car races, April21 Fellowship Event at Aqua Terra Grille. 

http://www.rotaryclubofpearlriver.org


     Carol McGrath announced we have 2 applications for RYLA students.  This is a rotary 
program open to any high school sophomore and applications need to be returned to 
Carol or Lauri Craig within the next week. 
     There will be a box to receive Every Rotarian Every Year contributions to the Rotary 
Foundation at the check-in table for the next few weeks. 
Happy Bucks: 
     Birthdays & anniversary, “Nice to be here”, happy for lots of sunshine-went quickly 
today because of committee reports. 
Committee reports: 
     Website: Sandy 
          Sandy & Carol working hard to keep site up to date.  Using Club Runner server 
which has the ability to list membership directory, current club events, weekly bulletins, 
attendance records, invoice dues, committee work, and much more.  Each club member 
can access using their own password—Carol will send out information on how to do this.  
It takes time to maintain the website and Ryan O’Gorman has volunteered to act as 
webmaster—thank you. 
      Public Relations: Mark 
           Tries to send info. to district newsletter.  Send any club events pictures and/or 
articles to him so he can get out to us & district. 
      Membership & retention: Lauri 
            2 new members and 3 potential 
      New Generations: Lauri 
            Planning a “Family Fun Run & Picnic Day in Oct., RYLA applications go to district 
May 1, Continue to support Rotaract Club at Dominican Coll., working on obtaining a 
Presidential Citation for Rotaract club, maintain contacts at PR Middle schools, sending 
letters to local businesses to recruit new club members—remember every member of 
club is part of the membership comm. 
      International: Bob C. 
          $500.00 to Jay Helman for medical supplies for use on his trip to Grenada, Jay 
made contact with Rotary club there to begin a project for medical supplies, Ryan has 
made a contact with Rotary club in El Salvador as a result of a Rotaract work program 
there to establish assistance for items for schools there, and possible joint project with a 
Rotary club to assist schools in Tanzania. 
       Scholarship: Frank R. 
          40 applications have been submitted for selection 
       Ed Bouton Golf Tournament: Jim T. & Jim S. 
            Scheduled for Sept. 17, 2015 
       History: Art M. Expressed the importance of keeping our history up to date and 
taled about the early beginnings of the club.  Go to our website for a history written by 
Jeffrey K.  very interesting. 



        Coaster Car Race: John  
              Provided car tech inspection training –4 participants, race June 7 
        Fourth of July: Stephen 
              Lots of fireworks, carnival, band, letter going out to community soon 
        Sergeant at Arms: Ray P. 
              Please have exact change, arrive early, wear name badge 
        Program: Ann 
               Schedule complete for rest of rotary year.  Contact Ann with any speakers or 
suggestions for speakers. 
          Bulletin: Andy 
                All members doing a great job. 
        Fellowship: Barbara 
                Many events, great time, fun getting to know each other, watch for 
announcements for each event 
        Nominations: Chris 
                 Will be working in another month 
        Community Service: Carol 
                  Provide items for needy families in community, will begin project in 
Braunsdorf Park with John B., repair/replace benches in park 
 
As you can see we are a very busy club but could always use more projects and more 
helping hands. 
 
4 Way Test: Pres. George 
 
Bulletin submitted by: Bob Craig         
  
Visit the club website and update your personal information: 
HOW TO LOG INTO ROTARY SITE 
 -------Original Message------- 
 From: Carol McGrath 
Date: 4/16/2015 2:28:10 PM 
To: JIM SHEPARD 
Subject: PR Rotary site first time log in 
 Would you please forward to the members Jim? 

 www.rotaryclubofpearlriver.org 
Log in with your name as follows. 
Username: first.last.2241 
Password: 2241 
Thanks     Sent from my iPhone 

http://www.rotaryclubofpearlriver.org

